
4 t POWER 1 
C R E D I T  U N I O N  

Henry M. Prior 
PresidcntlChief Executive Offlcer 

July 19,2005 

Ms. Mary Rupp 
Secretary of the Board 
NationaJ Credit Union Administration 
1775 Duke Street 
Alexandria, VA 223 143428 

W: ProposaI Interpretive Rollimg and PoIicy Statement No. 05-1 

Dear Ms. Rupp: 

Power 1 C d i r  Union understands that the Natiod Credit Union Administration 
("NCUA") is proposing to adopt a4 ~ ~ v e  Ruling md Policy Statement ("IRPS") 
regarding Sales of Noadepasit Investments, which will replace the NCUA Letter 
Credit Unions No. 150. 

We are writing to provide general comments on the tRPS as follows: 

1. Regulatory Flexibility Act 

According to the NCU A, the IRPS will not have a significant economic impact on 
the small &it union. We disagree based on the following Up to 1W/a to the 
current profit from Power 1 Credit Union's Sale of Nondeposit Investments 
would be spent on a qualified compliance individual. 

2. Paperwork Reduction Act 

Acmrding to NCUA, the IRPS will not increase papwork requirements. We 
disagm based on the Following. This entire program creates duplicate volumes 
of correspondence with customers and reports. 

3- Compliance with the requirements of the IRPS and applicable law and regulation 

The below proposed compliance requirements may negatively affect and/or are 
not practical for wedit unions as follows. It is a duplication of the audit 
procedures (0 SJ) p e r f o d  by the bra kerldealer. 
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4, Dud Employees 

The below restrictions on dud employees may negatively affect andlor not 
practical1 y for credit unions as follows. Hiring employees to fulfill h e  'Vud 
empIoyee" roles is economically unrealistic. 

In summary, we believe that this IRPS is totally unnecessary and unjustified. 

Should you have my questions, please contact me at (954) 5 3 8-6208. 

PresidentlChief Executive Officer. 


